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Subject: Postponement of the Go-Live for the Renewed  

              Connect Application 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

Reference a): Announcement No. 2025/36460 dated 04/06/2025 

Reference b): Announcement No. 2025/35493 dated 30/04/2025 

 

As stated in reference (a), the go-live date for the renewed Connect application, planned for June 16, 

2025, has been postponed to July 7, 2025. 

 

Testing for the new application, with the participation of all institutions currently using it, is planned to 

be repeated between June 18-25, 2025. The Connect test environment can be accessed via the following 

link: https://connect-new-int3.borsaistanbul.com, and test details have been communicated in reference 

(b). 

 

Files containing member codes in the Verda environment (e.g., the order book, etc.) will be generated  

only based on the test orders and transactions executed after May 2, 2025 on the BISTECH Member  

Free Test Environment (pre_prod test environment), accessible via the remote access network. Access  

to older files will not be available. Additionally, the Precious Metals Market Monthly 

Custody Reports can be queried retrospectively. To ensure accurate and complete access testing for all  

files, test transactions must be performed in a way that generates content in all files. The new Verda  

REST API will continue to use the same message structure as the old Verda REST API. 

 

Users will be able to access the Verda Rest API via the following link: https://verda-new-

int3.borsaistanbul.com, using their currently assigned username and password. In case the password is 

forgotten, a new password can be set for the existing Verda Rest API user after logging into the Connect 

application and navigating to the "User Management / Verda Users" page. 
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All requests and findings regarding tests can be submitted via opening a ticket by sending an e-mail to  

“bistechsupport_autoticket@borsaistanbul.com” with the subject "New Connect Test". 

 

Kindly submitted for your information and necessary action. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Korkmaz ERGUN 

CEO 

Board Member 

 


